
Welcome Back Evergreen USD Families

Dear Parents, Guardians, and Students,

It’s Back to School Time!

We are excited to welcome all of you to a new, fun and exciting 2024/2025 school year. As we
embark on another year of learning and growth, we want to take this opportunity to share some
important information about our school lunch program.

Important Notification to Parents: Community Eligibility Provision Program 2024-2025

We are pleased to inform you that Evergreen Union School District will be implementing a new
option available to schools participating in the National School Lunch and School Breakfast
Programs called the Community Eligibility Provision (CEP) for 2024-2025 School Year. Schools
that participate in the CEP are able to provide healthy breakfasts and lunches each day at no
charge for all students enrolled in that CEP school during the 2024 – 2025 School Year.

Exciting News:

We have a new Cafe Website!! Here you will be able to get updates on upcoming cafe events,
newsletters, menus, nutrition facts and much more! It is still a work in progress so check back
often for new updates! You can go to our new site by clicking the food service department link
on Evergreenusd.org or go to https://eusdnutrition.com/.

Meal Accounts:

Each student will receive a free breakfast and lunch! Meal accounts can be funded online or by
sending cash or a check to school for purchasing a Switch Juice or a second breakfast. Due to
the increase in cost, Switch juices will now be $2 each.

● Cash or Check Payments: Place cash or check in an envelope with the student's first
and last name and the dollar amount clearly written on the envelope. Envelopes can be
dropped off at the Cafeteria sites or to the school office.

● Elementary School and Bend School: All cash or check payments need to be
turned in byWednesdays to purchase a Switch Juice on the following Friday.

To ensure less waiting time in the service lines, there will be NO cash handling at the registers.
Funds must be on your student’s account to purchase a Switch Juice or a second breakfast.

Contact Information: If you have any questions or concerns about the school lunch program,
please do not hesitate to contact Beth Pulfer at 530-347-3411 ext.7533 or
Bpulfer@evergreenusd.org. We are here to support your child’s nutritional needs and make
meal service time a positive experience.

We look forward to a fantastic school year filled with learning, growth, and healthy meals. Thank
you for your continued support of our school lunch program.

Beth Pulfer
Food Service Director

http://evergreenusd.org
https://eusdnutrition.com/


In accordance with federal civil rights law and U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) civil rights
regulations and policies, this institution is prohibited from discriminating on the basis of race,
color, national origin, sex (including gender identity and sexual orientation), disability, age, or
reprisal or retaliation for prior civil rights activity.

Program information may be made available in languages other than English. Persons with
disabilities who require alternative means of communication to obtain program information (e.g.,
Braille, large print, audiotape, American Sign Language), should contact the responsible state or
local agency that administers the program or USDA’s TARGET Center at (202) 720-2600 (voice
and TTY) or contact USDA through the Federal Relay Service at (800) 877-8339.

To file a program discrimination complaint, a Complainant should complete a Form AD-3027,
USDA Program Discrimination Complaint Form which can be obtained online at:
https://www.usda.gov/sites/default/files/documents/ad-3027.pdf, from any USDA office, by
calling (866) 632-9992, or by writing a letter addressed to USDA. The letter must contain the
complainant’s name, address, telephone number, and a written description of the alleged
discriminatory action in sufficient detail to inform the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights (ASCR)
about the nature and date of an alleged civil rights violation. The completed AD-3027 form or
letter must be submitted to USDA by:

1. mail:
U.S. Department of Agriculture
Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights
1400 Independence Avenue, SW
Washington, D.C. 20250-9410; or

2. fax:
(833) 256-1665 or (202) 690-7442; or

3. email:
Program.Intake@usda.gov

This institution is an equal opportunity provider.

https://www.usda.gov/sites/default/files/documents/ad-3027.pdf

